
Fauntleroy Community Association Minutes 

July 12, 2016 

 

The meeting was called to order by President Mike Dey.  In attendance were 
Board Members; Bruce Butterfield, Gary Dawson, Kathleen Dellplain, Richard 
Hansen, Susan Lantz-Dey, Vicki Schmitz-Block, and Alexis Zolner. 

Jennifer Burbridge led the discussion of the Micro Policing Plan.  Most 
residents feel pretty safe in Fauntleroy but we lock our doors at night.  
Speeding and car prowls are the main concerns of the residents.  Crime and 
abandoned homes at Westwood was also discussed.  It was also mentioned 
that people are living in Lincoln Park, more patrols were requested. 

Alexis Zolner will be the new treasurer.  The transfer of assets and records will 
take place in August.  Financial reports will be made quarterly.  There will be 
no reimbursements without a receipt. 

On street parking continues to be a problem.  A parking subcommittee of Gary, 
Norm, Alexis and Kathryn will survey the problem and possibly make a 
database.  One recommendation is to amend the Zone 3 parking restriction to 
no parking from 2am til 7am. 

The Ferry system is working to streamline boarding procedures and avoid 
service disruptions. 

Southwest District Council was working on the comprehensive district plan, 
and writing a letter to the Mayor in response to HALA. 

Several Fauntleroy residents complained about the noise of All Night parties at 
the Hall.  David Haggerty is aware of their complaints. 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:10. 

Submitted by  

Kathleen Dellplain 

 

 


